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Dear Parents and Students:  

On behalf of our faculty and staff, we would like to welcome you to 
the 2024-2025 school year at Royal Palm Middll policies of our 

school.  You are encouraged to review this information with your 
child.  If you have any questions or concerns, please call (602-347-
3200), email (darcy.estrada@wesdschools.org), or come by.  I look 
forward to meeting you and assisting in any way possible.  

When families and Royal Palm staff work cooperatively, 
student success is the ultimate result.  We are delighted to have 
you share in this educational partnership!  

Respectfully,  

Darcy Estrada and the Royal Palm Middle School Staff
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implemented to improve school safety and to promote positive 
behavior.  The focus of PBIS is prevention. At its heart, PBIS 
teaches students positive behavior strategies just as all other subjects 
are taught.   
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 Our Social Services Department provides interventions to support 
students in making good choices. Homerooms meet weekly to 
support these topics. Students at Royal Palm are encouraged and 
empowered to report bullying, including cyberbullying, incidents 
anonymously through the following process: 
�x Students may fill out an incident report found in the Student 

Center. The reports are reviewed and processed by the social 
worker and/or the student services specialist. 
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